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 Nau mai haere mai, nau mai hoki mai,  

dear parents, whƃnau, and friends. 

A warm welcome to the new school year from all of us here at Te 
Rƃwhiti & Te Rƃ! We hope this first newsletter finds you well, and we 
trust that the holiday season offered you all much rest and the 
chance to spend time with whƃnau and friends. This week, with its 
three school days and two kindergarten days respectively, and 
Waitangi Day on Thursday, has made for a fairly relaxed start for 
everyone, I am sure!  

As every year, it was wonderful to see so many of you at the 
Tuesdayôs pƬwhiri for our new school students and their families, as 
well as new staff members. A big thank you to all those of you who 

were able to be part of this special welcome!  

 
A particularly warm greeting goes to those of you who are new to Te 
Rƃ school: the children and whƃnau of Class 1, 2020 as well as Class 
1 Teacher Andr® NgƃpƬ along with his wife Grace NgƃpƬ and their 
son Manu. TƉnƃ koutou!   

 

Three new students were welcomed by their Te Rƃ school classes: 

Clementine Cole  joined Class 2, Charlotte Bartholomew joined Class 
4, and Ella m ae McKinney joined our senior students in Class 7. And 
then there are many new faces in the kindergarten ï see th e ECE 
news below!  

We also welcomed three new staff members: Emile van der Merwe 
has joined us as caretaker for the school and kindergartens. Mary 
Fryer will hold the role of a SENCO (Special Educational Needs 



Coordinator) during term 1. Trud y Moore will be  Lottiôs new assistant 
in the Paekakariki kindergarten rƬpu. 

A gentle breeze , not only of renewal but also of change in general ,  is 
indeed in the summer air this year! Details of our interim 
arrangements for the principal role, which will be shared by Davi d 
Nicoll and myself during term 1, were sent out to our community by 
email last week, and you can also find the same information in this 
newsletter.  

Several other colleagues in kindergarten and school have also 
changed roles or have taken on additional ro les since the end of last 
year. Do keep your eyes peeled for the next newsletter with updates 
on those changes too!  

Meanwhile, here is a snapshot from our In Service Days with many 
familiar and some new faces that will be part of your childrenôs (and 
your)  journey this year, in the spirit of Kotahitanga, unity, which is 
our kindergarten -and -schoolwide theme for the year 2020:  

 

 
Te Rƃ School & Te Rƃwhiti Kindergartens Staff Photo 2020  

(Many thanks to  Carrie Eames for being our photographer on short notice!)  

 

With best wishes from everyone here at Te Rƃwhiti and Te Rƃ, 
ngƃ manaakitanga kia koutou, me ngƃ mihi mahana, nƃ  

Kerstin Wagner  

 



Te Rƃwhiti  ECE News / Pƃnui 

 
We would love to welcome all our new families this term.  

Into Rebeccaôs Nursery group we have Rufus Lamason,  Daphne Pulford, 
Lily Le Boutillier, Phoenix Coneybeer, Wolfgang Bentley, Grayson 
McIntyre and Kyla Bennett.  

Lottiôs Kakariki kindergarten group in  Paekakariki welcomed Felix 
Toynbee this week.  

Shellyôs Korimako group welcomes Manu Ngƃpo,  Claire Apperley , Shiloh 
Benefield , Charlotte Worts , Jenesis Ataahua, Dalton Hiddleston -Beedell 
and Ida Allardice.  

Oliviaôs Ruru kindergarten group welcomes Quillan Cole , Maeurangi 

Edwin , Devon Roberts , India Dilks and Niamh Javad -Leavens.  

Eijaôs Kereru kindergarten is welcoming Jamal Figueroa Pereira,  Zenon 
Paoramati ,  Ella Hawea , Beatrix Wheeler, Carter Flavall and Angelika 
Luketina Velagapudi.  

Tash Robertson  

 

Te Rƃ School News / Pƃnui 

 
He waka eke noa!  

The Board of Trustees appointed David Nicoll and Kerstin Wagner as 

co-principals for Term 1, with Kerstin being formally "advised to the 
Ministry of Education as the acting principal". Kerstin and David will 
have some release time from their classes to stay on top of all the 
tasks that would normally be held by a principal  -  with excellent 
support from all College members, hard -working office staff and 
actually: from e veryone!  

HOW WILL IT WORK FOR THE COMMUNITY  

If you have a question or matter for "the principal" please contact 
Maxine in the first instance. If you need to talk to "the principal" in 
person, Maxine will make an appointment with either Kerstin or 

David du ring office hours on Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays.    

Alternatively, you could send an email to principal@tera.school.nz . 
This inbox will be cleared during school hours. We will endeavour to 
respond in as  timely a  manner as reasonably possible ... do stay 
tuned!  

Your questions and feedback (including warm words of support!) are 
always welcome.  

mailto:principal@tera.school.nz


This is a transition scenario until a permanent principal can be 
appointed.   

From the College of Teachers   

(Lott i Henehan, Doris Zuur, Aleka Beaumont, Elien Hofmanns, Paul Denford, 

Rhonda Huntley, David Nicoll, Kerstin Wagner)  

 

Enrolments  ï Introducing Tash Robertson  

I would like to introduce myself. I am the enrolment officer at school, 
and I have been a part of Te R ƃ since 2004 when I began as a 
playgroup mum. I am currently working in Enrolments in the office and 
Iôm also about to begin taking Playgroup in Raumati S outh on 
Thursdays and Fridays. If you have any questions around enrolments, 
please donôt hesitate to be in touch enrolments@tera.school.nz .  If you 

have any younger siblings of children currently enrolled  in kindergarten 
and school, please fill in an expression of interest to register a place for 
them on the waiting list.  
 

From the Executive Officer  

  
Happy New Year to you all and welcome back!   
 

Carpark  ï please do not park in the gravel area across the road .  This 
causes problems with stock trucks trying to get in and out of the farm.  
If the school carpark is full, please either park on the road (away from 

the yellow lines) or in the paddock area across the road.  Please do not 
double park in  the carpark.   
 

Caretaker ï Emile Van Der Merwe has been appointed as our 
Caretaker and is working 20 hours per week.  If you have indicated you 
are willing to assist with gardens etc. in your skills database form, 
Emile will be in touch in term 1 to orga nize a group of people to assist 
him in keeping our grounds up - to -date on a voluntary basis.   
 
Rhonda Huntley  
 

School Lunches  ï Start Next Wednesday  

 
The hot lunches have been loaded onto Kindo for 2020 and you can 
now place your orders.  You may need to top -up your accounts before 
placing your orders.   
 

If you place an order and you are unsure if the order has gone through, 
select MY KINDO in the top right hard corner, and select calendar. This 
will give you a breakdown of the dates you have ordered lunches for.  
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Kindo  

 
The Pledge and Disbursement amounts for 2020 have been loaded to 

Kindo.  Please ensure you change your bank account to the Kindo b ank 
account so your funds land in the correct place.   
 

Due to the amount of time for reconciliation, from 1 March  any 
payments received directly to the Board or Trust bank accounts for 
payment of pledge or disbursements will not be applied to your Kindo 
accounts by the office team . I nstead , these will be refunded to your 
bank account for you to re -direct to pay through Kindo.  If you have 
any concerns relating to this please email 
executiveofficer@tera.school.nz  
 

Instructions for registering with Kindo, as  well as updating your bank 
account, are all loaded on our website to enable you to find it easily.  
 

Health & Safety ï Coronavirus  

 
You will no doubt be aware from press coverage and the recent 
email we sent out to all families that there is an outbreak of Novel 
Coronavirus (2019 -nCoV) which originated in Wuhan, China. We are 
monitoring the situation closely in relation to how this impacts 
kindergartens and schools around New Zeala nd , and are taking 
advice from both the Ministry of Health and the Ministry of 

Education.  
 

In line with this advice we remind you :   

¶ That any member of our Te Rƃwhiti & Te Rƃ community 

who has been in mainland China since the outbreak 
notifies Maxine in the  school office . This will  help us 
prioritise our measures further, following the ministry's 
pandemic planning guide.  

¶ That any student or staff member who has been in 
mainland China since 20 January or has been in close 
contact with someone confirmed with t he virus to 

voluntarily stay at home until 14 days after their arrival 
in New Zealand and inform us that you are doing so. This 
is a conservative approach, but is in line with other   ECE 
centres and schools in the region. These absences will, 
of course, be  marked as justified.  

Parents of students in Classes 1 to 7 who stay home for the 14 day 
period will be able to email their childôs class teacher(s) and ask for 
work which can be completed at home.  



For your information, symptoms of the virus have been repo rted as  
being fever, fatigue, a dry cough, shortness of breath and/or 
difficulty breathing. If students who have travelled overseas or have 
been in contact with people who have travelled overseas are 
displaying any of these symptoms, we recommend that the student  
stays at home and that you inform us and also make contact with 
your GP, or Healthline on 0800 611 116.  

As a general reminder, in order to reduce the spread of any 
infectious diseases, we ask that the following is followed:  

ƀ Keep a close eye out for any symptoms.  

ƀ Students who  are ill are kept at home.  

ƀ Maintain personal hygiene by thorough washing and drying of your 
hands with soap and water.  

ƀ Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue, hand or clothing and 
wash your hands afterwards.  

More information about the coronavirus can be found on the Ministry 
of Education website, the Ministry of Health website and the World 
Health Organisation 
website:  https ://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel -
coronavirus -2019  

Harvest Fair  

 
The Harvest Fair date was set last year for the 5 th  of April 2020 .  I am 
really looking forward to the next term  as we get ready for our big 
fundraiser of the year . Parent Liaisons will be speaking with you  all  at 
your next class meetings to let you know what is involved for your 
individual classes this year. I f you would like to join the fair core group 
please emai l me everyone is welcome. This year, we  are looking for 
someone who loves food and organizi ng !!  If you have any interest in 
this role or would like more information please let me know . If youôre a 

new family to the school and have any questions please feel free to ask 
your Parent Liaisons or email me ,  
Tash  tashrobertsonmidwife@gmail.com . 
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Parent Liaison Meeting  

 
Our first Parent Liaison Meeting  of the year will be on Tuesday the  11 th  

of February .  
 

Parent Café  

 
Parents Café on a Friday  between 1:30 and 3pm. It would be wonderful 
if someone would like to hold this space either on a roster or each week 
for this term . Please get in contact with Tash through the office if you 
think that this might suit you.  
 

Parent Craft Group  

 
Parents craft group will be busy preparing for the Harvest Fair this 
term. First meet ing  will be Friday the 7 th  of February 9-1. Please come 
along . All welcome . 
 

News From The Beehive  

 
After a summer with pretty mixed weather the honey season is 
coming to an end. There is still a bit of clover for the bees to forage 
on, but not much else. After having had to burn one of our hives 
because of a disease (AFB), we obtained a new Langstroth h ive just 

before Christmas, so we have two beehives again. The new hive 
settled into the location nicely and produced a bit of surplus honey, 
which will be harvested soon. Our top bar hive remained strong 
even after having swarmed earlier in the season, and  we have 
already harvested about 25 kg of honey from this hive. The plan is 
to sell some of our school's own honey again at the fair this year, as 
well as providing our school kitchen and kind y groups with honey.  
 

Singing Workshop with Vanya in the School Hall  

 
Come join us for a morning of singing songs from around the world. 
At Te Ra Hall from 10 -2pm on Saturday 22nd February.  
All ages and abilities welcome. Bring a dish for a shared lunch. See 
you there!   
Contact Vanya on 02040939417 with any questions.   
 

Vacancies  

 



Taikura Kindergartens are looking for a full - time experienced ECE 
teacher with a current NZ practising  certificate. We are a well -
established Waldorf kindergarten affiliated with Taikura Rudolf 
Steiner School in Hastings, Hawkes Bay. Knowledge of our Special 
Character, and the ability to engage in co - teaching, is essential. All 
enquiries and expressions of  interest 
to  suzan.bart@taikura.school.nz . 
 

Christmas Raffles -  2019  

 
Congratulations to the following winners of the Christmas Raffle and 
the flute raffle on the last day of term.  
Flute winner ï Jobke  
Christmas Raffle ï 1st  Prize to Felicity Joy  

        2nd  Prize to Sarah  
        3 rd  Prize to Jed Le Boutillier  
 

Community Notices and Advertising  
These notices do not reflect the opinions of the editors.  

 

Honey available again  
Early s eason Valley Road Produce honey available, liquid or 
creamed. $25 for 1 kg glass jar, $14 for 500g glass jar. Contact 
Christian or Hana or 0221342628.  
 
Wanted  
Kia ora , 
I'm looking to buy/rent a housebus /tiny home and to source a piece 
of land to park it on, ideally in Raumati South or Paekakariki.   
My son and I are looking to relocate so he can start class one so 
looking for a solution urgently.   If anyone has any leads/solutions or 
contacts,  please give  me a call on 0274346111.   
Thanks Fiona  
 
Staglands  
Great news! To celebrate National Children's Day on 1st March 

2020, KIDS GO FREE at Staglands!  
 
Kapiti Coast United Football Club  

Kapiti Coast United Football club is now open for registrations. We 
take registrations for kids aged 4 to 17.   Please register early to 
avoid disappointment.  We are also holding trials for our premier and 
TDP (talent development program) 10 years to 17 yea rs ï which 
start this week.   
All information on how to register and trials are on our website 
www.kcu.co.nz  or Facebook page.  

mailto:suzan.bart@taikura.school.nz
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Any questions on reg istrations or football please send an email to 
adm in@kcu.co.nz  
 

 

MX Hockey Academy Skills Programme Registration   
KCHC Juniors and MX Hockey Academy are pleased to announce a 
5 week pre -season skills development programme will commence 
on Tuesday 11 February at Kapiti's Mazengarb  hockey turf, for  
players in Years 5 -13. The sessions will be run in 3 different age at 
different times:  

·         Year 5/6                      4.00 -5.00 pm  
·         Year 7/8                      5.15 -6.15 pm  

·         College players             6.30 -8.0 0 pm  
These are professionally run coaching sessions being held on 
Tuesdays at the Kapiti hockey turf.  
COACHES  
Current Blackstick squad member Harry Miskimmin  will be leading 
the coaching with assistance from Estelle Macadre . To register  
follow the link and complete the on line form below.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScFaNQi2i6DFnzZ725iK
F-dLZ2Q1nzQ6S3xRnVwqoYeYfSO -w/viewform    
Confirmation of player regis tration will be emailed to you. First 
session starts on 11 February. Please make payment to the KCHC 

Junior Club account:  Kiwibank A/C: 38 9005 0930179 02Code: 
Players Name  Particulars: MXpreseason  
Year 5/6 -  $80 per player  

Year 7/8 -  $80 per player  
Colleg e -  $100 per player  
  

Any questions please contact Mike Ward , KCHC -  Junior Convenor  
(027) 311 0183  
 
Hoop Club Kapiti ï Junior Basketball Coaching Programme ï 
Term 1  2020  
Sunday 9 February to Sunday 5 April 2020  

Paraparaumu College Community Sportshall, Mazengarb Road, 
Paraparaumu  
9.30 to 10.30am 5 to 7 year olds  
10.30 to 11.30am 8 to 10 year olds  
11.30 to 12.30pm 11 to 17 year olds  
ALL NEW PLAYERS MOST WELCOME  
Contact ï Angelo Robinson 04 9040142 or 
contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz  
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Hoop Club Kapiti ï Adult Open Run Scrimmages on Sundays 
3.15 to 5.15pm  
Open Run Adult Basketball Scrimmages  
Sundays 3.15 ï 5.15pm  
Paraparaumu College Community Sportshall, Mazengarb Road  
Men & Women of all skill levels WELCOME  
Come and have a GO!  
Contact ï Lindsay 0276194636 or contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz  for 
more information . 
 
Softball - Afterschool Series   
When: Monday 24 th  Feb ï Monday March 30 th  (6 weeks) -   
Time:  Games will begin at 4:15pm promptly.  Finish will be 
5:30pm  

Where: Te Atiawa Park, Paraparaumu ï Softball Diamonds  
Who:   The tournament is open to all Yrs. 5 - 8, including AWD  
Registration form s are  available in the School Office . Registrations 
due in by Monday Feb 17 th . 
At least 6 teams are needed to go ahead with the tournament.   
Kapiti Softball can supply all gear for the tournament except for 
gloves ï please bring your own gloves (if you donôt have any can 
yo u please advise us so we can get some for you)  
Feel free to bring your own gear if you want ï named please.  
Kapiti Softball will be applying for a grant to supply new softball 
gear to schools (yes to keep!).   As an incentive -  Schools 

participating in this Tournament will be prioritised to receive the new 
equipment.  
Softball is guaranteed fun ï only need 9 per t eam ï max 12.   So 
round up a team and register today J  
Any questions please just ask.  
Ka kite,  
Sonja Williams  
School Sports Coordinator  
Te Kaituitui Hƃkinakina Kura 
Tel 04 2965 504  
Mobile 027 4030 084   
 

Surplus stall at Kawatiri Reserve every Saturday un til March  
Come along to trade your surplus homegrown fresh fruit, herbs, 
vegetables, eggs, seeds and seedlings with your local community. 
We will be trading every Saturday from now on the grass area next 
to the playground at Kawatiri Reserve, Tennis Court Road, Raumati 
South. Between 3 -5pm you can sell your surplus produce to the stall 
or trade your items, or buy the produce that has been brought in, or 
come along to get some information, or just hang out.  
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Kapiti Music Centre  
The Kapiti Music Centre o ffer music lessons and enrolments days are 
coming up soon.  For more information visit kmc.org.nz or email 
admin@kapitimusiccentre.org.nz   
 
Crawshaw Music School  
We love  teaching kids at Crawshaw Music School. We provide high 
quality one -on-one  private lessons from our new premises at 6a 
Sheffield Street (just off Te Roto  Drive). We follow our studentôs 
interests while teaching  important skills. All  our teachers ar e 
experienced musicians in modern music and are skilled 
at  communicating their knowledge,ò Book now before all our spaces 
are filled  up. The instruments we currently offer are: 
guitar,  keyboards/piano, singing,  drums, ukulele, bass, flute and 

band classes.  Email  aj@crawshawmusicschool.co.nz  or Phone (04) 
905 9317 to book a free tr ial  lesson.  

Biographical Counselling -  available in Pukerua Bay with 
Judith Frost - Evans  
Biographical Counselling is inspired by indications given by Rudolf 
Steiner and seeks to shine light on your past allowing you to be 
more fully in the present and to look more clearly into your future.  
An opportunity to explore your life questions and life themes. Can 
be short term o r long term. It is good to start with an exploratory 
session to see if we might work together.  
Enquiries: Judith 021 -1121244 Judytravelling@hotmail.com  
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